
MEMORANDUM 
   

 

 TO:  City Council 

 FROM: Robert Barbian, City Administrator 

 SUBJECT: Anderson Land donation 

 DATE: September 1, 2020            

 

 
At the August 6th City Council study session, the donation of land offered by the Anderson’s, Richard, 

Roger and Cheryl.  The property is on West Birch Street.  It was to be brought back after Council 

members have had an opportunity to go see the site.  At the same time a couple developers were to look at 

the land. 

 

Since the August meeting there have been discussions on possible uses of the land for storm water or 

parks which were concluded with limited applicability for the City.   

 

 As you recall there are about 29K in special assessments on the property.  

 

The expiration of redemption is Sept 30th.   

 

 
 


